Date: 1/26/2018
Subject:  *DTC* - Technology Update 1/26/2018
Contact: Collin Bonner, Bonner_C@cde.state.co.us
 
Dear District Technology Coordinator:
 
This technology update contains information related to the following topics:
· [bookmark: _GoBack]CMAS: TestNav added support for iOS 11.2 
· CMAS: TestNav added support for Chrome OS 63
· CMAS: Windows UNC or network path in TestNav configurations.
· DLM: Whitelist Addresses Updated

CMAS: TestNav added support for iOS 11.2 
Pearson has added support for iOS 11.2.  Please note that the TestNav App Check functionality is operating as expected with iOS 11.2. 
iOS 11.1 will have TestNav support for testing however, App Check does not work with iOS 11.1. Customers who attempt to use App Check with iOS 11.1 must restart the device to continue testing.
iOS 11.0 will not be supported by TestNav.

CMAS: TestNav Support for OS Chrome 63
Pearson has added support for Chrome OS 63. 

CMAS: Windows UNC or network path in TestNav configurations.
A Windows UNC (Uniform Naming Convention) or network path, can be used to define a secondary file save location for windows testing devices in a TestNav configuration in PearsonAccess Next. Pearson recommends that you specify a mapped drive location in a TestNav configuration in PearsonAccess Next while using Mac or Linux testing devices.

DLM: Whitelist Addresses Updated
The list of whitelist addresses will be updated to reflect the change below as of January 21, 2018. Technology personnel should update whitelist settings to ensure a smooth testing experience for students during the spring 2018 window. 
Currently, technology personnel should have whitelisted
· *.s3.amazonaws.com
Technology personnel need to update this whitelist to:
· kite*.s3.amazonaws.com
· *.cete.us
The full list of whitelist addresses is available at the link below.
http://kiteassessments.org/sites/default/files/KITE_files/KITE_Client_Whitelisting.pdf   
As always, if you have any questions, please contact the KITE Service Desk.

Previous CDE Technology updates can be viewed at http://www.cde.state.co.us/assessment/announcements. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Collin Bonner at Bonner_C@cde.state.co.us.
 
Thank you,
Collin

